
Rotary Club of Rayne 

Minutes 

September 27, 2018 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Jimmy Fontenot followed by reciting of the Prayer 

and The Pledge of Allegiance. 

President Fontenot received an email for Disaster Aid USA appealing for help to victims of 

Hurricane Florence.   He also mentioned that 98% of donations are given to victims and Rotary 

only keeps 2%.   

Bob Landry spoke to Rayne City Clerk about the lack of maintenance of the Veteran’s Memorial. 

The clerk followed up with an email to Bob listing complaints and how these would be fixed. 

Ed Taylor reported that the flyers are printed and available for circulation. 

Mr. Ken Arceneaux mentioned that we need to start collection items for the silent auction to be 

held on November 16, 2018 for Trivia Night.   

Interact has teamed up with the Beta Club and has extended their project for collecting school 

supplies to be sent to the little school house in the Dominican Republic.  All items must be 

collected by October 25th, 2018. 

Cynthia Oliver reported that the By-laws Committee met last Thursday and reviewed the 

current by-laws.    Cynthia reviewed all changes proposed by the committee and will make a 

draft of the new by-laws for Board and membership to review.  

A motion to approve the minutes was made by Steve Bandy and seconded by Abby Guidry and 

carried. 

A motion was made by Steve Bandy to adjourn meeting.  Motion was seconded by Jared 

Lawless and carried. 

 


